

## 廖寶珊紀念書院

## Liu Po Shan Memorial College 電話: 24996711 傳真號碼: 24909392

《學校通訊》電子版 2021/6

地址:新界荃灣綠楊新邨廖寶珊紀念書院

電郵: info@lpsmc.edu.hk

## 65周年校慶暨2020-2021年度畢業典禮



恭請主禮人、校監、校董及嘉賓就座





奏國歌及唱校歌

校監廖碧鈿女士致歡迎辭





校慶剪綵儀式







頒發獎學金及各獎項了













## 校長致辭





畢業生表演♪



學生表演了

-古筝演奏





畢業生致謝辭





-普通話朗誦











6E







6C







6D







6**E** 







花絮O









Liu Po Shan Memorial College 65th Anniversary Ceremony cum Speech Day 2020-2021

On 27th May, 2021, Liu Po Shan Memorial College (LPSMC) held its foremost annual event amid the pandemic. The solemn event, which was its 65th Anniversary Ceremony cum Speech Day, was, however, successfully held in such an extraordinary atmosphere. Against the backdrop of stunning decorations and reminiscent works exhibited at every corner, graduates bid farewell to their 'second family' joyfully with a bit of reluctance.

The ceremony started off with a welcoming speech presented by the school supervisor, Ms. Betty Liu. She introduced and expressed her great appreciation for our guest of honour, Professor Nancy Y. Ip (BBS, MH, JP), who is the Vice President for Research and Development of the Hong Kong University of Science and Technology. While commending her for her immense contribution to the science field, our school supervisor also noted the role the professor's family played in her success. Not only did they inspire her to be innovative and to be patient when dealing with difficulties, but they also tried to provide her with the best possible education they could to help her secure a better future. Finally, she quoted the guest of honour's motto 'Never give up, for that is just the place and time that the tide will turn.' to encourage our graduates to explore their hidden talents and character traits so as to successfully deal with the innumerable challenges of the new era. After her speech, there was a simple but elegant unveiling ribbon-cutting ceremony to mark our school's 65th Anniversary.

Then Professor Ip went on stage to offer a word of encouragement. She talked about how her Biology teacher in her secondary school ignited her interest in neuroscience. Then she told the story of her idol, Dr. Katalin Kariko's persistence and success in the study of mRNA, which led to the creation of COVID-19 vaccines, as an example to inspire the graduates. She advised them to seize every opportunity and make unremitting efforts in chasing their dreams. No matter how uncertain and frightening a situation is, she said we should stay determined and passionate at heart in pursuing our personal goals. That way, we can pave the way for becoming the pillars of society in the future.

Following the succinct and thought-provoking speeches, a number of awards and scholarships were presented to students with outstanding achievements. Meanwhile, our principal Ms. Law Ning-Chi expressed her appreciation to all school managers and teachers for managing school operations with dedicated teaching while withstanding unprecedented hardships under the pandemic. She encouraged us to be proactive, creative and open-minded in striving to realize our dreams.

LPSMC has nurtured various outstanding alumni over the years and they have devoted themselves to making contributions across different sectors in society. On the eventful day, LPSMC was honoured to have two teachers who are teaching in the school and were once also its students, sharing their deep sentiments about witnessing its development and how students brought glory to the school by winning competitions in different domains. Two representative graduates also made their graduation speeches, recalling the good old school days we have enjoyed. Some graduates were so touched that their eyes welled up with tears of happiness.

In the final part of the ceremony, some graduates gave their thanks to the principal and teachers through a singing performance. Afterwards, our school's award-winning GuZheng team performed a piece of lively instrumental music that imitated the sound and rhythm of galloping horses. Lastly, a poem specially written for the 65th anniversary was recited by two students together who were champions in solo speech competitions.

The ceremony was brought to a successful end as parents and graduates left the school after the curtains fell to the loud applause of the audience.